Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: children’s residential homes 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am writing to make a request for information under the Freedom of Information Act. I seek to understand the scale of demand for children's residential home placements within the jurisdiction of Leicester City Council. Specifically, I am interested in the number of children:

As of September 2024,

1. What is the current number of children aged 6-18 from Leicester City awaiting placement in a residential children's home?

Answer:
0
2. How many unfilled spaces there are currently in residential children's homes in Leicester City?

2 unfilled spaces in our in-house provision. 
We unable to provide information on privately run homes in Leicester as we do not hold that data. Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, information is relation to privately run homes is not held by Leicester City Council.

3. How many Leicester City children are placed in provisions outside of the City owing to the lack of provisions within the City itself?

16

5. Is there a current and foreseeable ongoing demand for Children's Homes within the Leicester City Council boundaries?

Yes

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

